
WAC 173-401-925  Source data statements and petition for review 
of statements—Ecology and delegated local authorities.  (1) Prelimi-
nary source data statements. Ecology shall provide to the permit pro-
gram sources under its jurisdiction and to those persons on the mail-
ing list, maintained in accordance with WAC 173-401-920 (1)(c), or to 
those requesting receipt of source data statements under this subsec-
tion a preliminary statement of emissions and other data from that 
source upon which ecology intends to base its allocation determination 
under WAC 173-401-900(5) as well as a preliminary statement of emis-
sions and other data from each of the permit program sources under 
ecology's jurisdiction upon which ecology intends to base its alloca-
tion determination. Such preliminary statement shall be provided to 
the permit program sources and to other persons on the mailing list on 
or before July 31 of each year. Such preliminary statement shall indi-
cate the name, address and telephone number of the person or persons 
to whom the source or other individual may direct inquiries and/or pe-
titions for review under subsection (2) of this section regarding the 
accuracy of the data contained therein.

(2) Petition for review of statement. A permit program source or 
other individual may petition ecology to review for accuracy the data 
contained in any preliminary source data statement provided for under 
subsection (1) of this section. Such petition shall be lodged on or 
before August 31 of each year. Such petition shall be in writing, di-
rected to the individual indicated on the statement of source data. 
Such petition shall indicate clearly the data to be reviewed, the spe-
cific action that the source or petitioning individual is requesting 
be taken and may, if the source or petitioning individual desires, be 
accompanied by written documentation supporting the request for re-
view. Such petition shall, in addition, state the name, address and 
telephone number of the person or persons to whom ecology may direct 
inquiries regarding the request. Upon receipt of such a petition, 
ecology must issue its written response to the petitioner and any oth-
er affected party on or before September 30 of each year. Such re-
sponse shall state the observations of the review and the reasons 
therefore, and shall contain a new preliminary source data statement, 
revised to reflect any changes necessitated by ecology's response.

(3) Final source data statement. Ecology shall provide to the 
permit program sources under its jurisdiction and to those persons on 
the mailing list, maintained in accordance with WAC 173-491-920 
(1)(c), or to those requesting receipt of source data statements under 
this subsection a final statement of emissions and other data from 
that source upon which ecology will base its allocation determination 
under WAC 173-401-900 on or before October 31 of each year. In addi-
tion, the final source data statements shall include a final statement 
of emissions and other data upon which ecology intends to base its al-
location determination from each of the permit program sources under 
its jurisdiction. The final source data statement will be accompanied 
by a fee schedule reflecting the fee to be paid by each source. Ecolo-
gy may include with the fee schedule an invoice, or a notice stating 
that fees listed in the fee schedule must be paid by February 28th of 
the following year.

(4) Delegated local authorities. Delegated local authorities 
shall establish procedures for administrative dispute resolution for 
disputes pertaining to fees.
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[Statutory Authority: RCW 70.94.011, 70.94.161, 70.94.162, 70.94.331, 
and 70.94.510. WSR 16-05-003 (Order 13-12), § 173-401-925, filed 
2/3/16, effective 3/5/16. Statutory Authority: Chapter 70.94 RCW. WSR 
94-02-041 (Order 93-19), § 173-401-925, filed 12/30/93, effective 
1/30/94.]
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